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Letter from the President

Dear VASFAA Colleagues,

It has been a tumultuous year in Financial Aid, but

VASFAA is resilient, and I am thankful for the

opportunity to connect and support each other.

I am proud of the diligent work that the Conference

Committee has done to prepare this year’s

conference. It is not a small task to plan and

execute the conference, particularly this year for

obvious reasons, while managing all the other

responsibilities we have. I am also so grateful for

our membership who keep VASFAA going strong.

Change is constant, but no matter what lies around

the corner we have what it takes to survive and

support those who we serve as well as each other.

Please enjoy the opportunity to build and sustain

the community that makes VASFAA the wonderful

organization it is.

Welcome, and enjoy,

Tanner Matchus 

VASFAA President
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Agenda

Journey to the Center of the SAI - Matthew DeSorgher
In this session, we will do a deep dive into the inner workings of the Student Aid Index. We will survey the
three routes to the center of the SAI (Formulas A, B, and C) and conquer obstacles including household size,
the employment expense allowance, and the mythical asset protection allowance. Sharpen your pencils for
an hour of hand-calc. fun!  

Adjusting to Our New Normal - Tayler Kreutter
The ever changing federal regulations have created significant challenges and stress for all of us.
Embracing change and adaptability has become essential. In this presentation we'll cover:

Change during crises, and how it disrupts our ability to process information
Understanding the toll anxiety and stress take
Adapting to change and being flexible enough to continue to develop and adapt 
How to transition through change

Through this session, we'll lean into the vulnerability and remind ourselves that our adrenaline cannot
fuel us through a crisis that lasts for six weeks, or longer. Our goal is to have you walk away with a road
map to better understand how you're feeling, find your footing, and learn how-tos on settling into a new
normal; whatever that may look like next.

In this interactive panel session, panelists will discuss how each of the represented institutions navigated the
constant changes throughout the FAFSA Simplification rollout and how they handled the need to pivot on a
weekly, and at times daily, basis to meet the challenges presented by the Department of Education. 
As we all look to the Fall term and 2025-2026 FAFSA cycle, we hope to collaboratively share best practices and
discuss what’s next!

ISIR-vived, What Now? - Panel Discussion



Ryan Dulude is the Director of Financial Aid at the Community College of Vermont,
overseeing all financial aid functions across 12 academic locations in Vermont. He holds a
B.A. in Journalism and Mass Communications from Saint Michael’s College, and a Master of
Education in Higher Education Administration from Northeastern University. Ryan has
worked in financial aid for 17 years, first as a counselor at Vermont Student Assistance
Corporation (VSAC) and, since 2011, at CCV. He is a past president of VASFAA and served
two stints on EASFAA Council. He has served as a member of several state, regional, and
national committees, including as a past chair of the EASFAA Federal Relations Committee
and current chair of the VASFAA Government Relations Committee. He is a past recipient
of VASFAA’s Special Recognition Award and most recently became a Certified Financial Aid
Administrator. Ryan’s volunteer work includes serving as a gubernatorial appointee on the
VSAC Board of Directors, founding board member of the Early Learning Center in
Colchester, and as a youth baseball coach.

Presenters
Marie Johnson serves as the Director of Student Financial Services at the University of
Vermont. In her role, she oversees the administration of financial aid, bursar operations,
scholarship management, and student employment, ensuring that students have access to
the resources they need to succeed. 
Marie holds a Bachelor's degree in Business Administration and a Master's in Public
Administration, both earned from the University of Vermont. With over 30 years of
experience in higher education finance, she has developed a deep understanding of student
aid and receivables, demonstrating a strong commitment to serving the needs of students
and families. 
Throughout her career, Marie has been actively involved in professional associations,
including the Vermont Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators (VASFAA), the
Eastern Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators (EASFAA), and the National
Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators (NASFAA). She has held various
leadership roles within VASFAA and EASFAA, including as President of both associations and
as a NASFAA Board member.

Marie Johnson, Director of
Student Financial Services,

University of Vermont

Ryan Dulude, Director of
FInancial Aid, Community

College of Vermont

Greg Davis, Executive Director of Student Financial Services at Saint Michael’s College, has
been working in higher education for almost 25 years. Although the majority of that time has
been in financial aid roles, his position at Saint Michael’s oversees the financial aid and
student account roles, which has brought him back to where it all began in a way as an
Assistant Bursar at a college in NY (but at least there are no individual paper loan checks for
students to sign). Greg has volunteered in a number of roles at the state and regional level,
and is a past-president of VASFAA. Although thinking that the move to Direct Loans and then
the move of the FAFSA to October 1st would be the biggest changes he’d experience in this
field, the “FAFSA Fiasco of 2024” certainly exceeds both of those. When not wondering what
the Department of Education might have in store for us next, Greg spends his free time in
the Champlain Islands with his wife and two dogs (and sometimes his son, who is a rising
senior at Washington & Jefferson College in PA).     Greg Davis, Executive Director

of Student Financial Services,
Saint Michael’s College



Presenters, continued

Kristi Jovell is Director of Student Financial Services Operations and
Communications at Middlebury College. Prior to this role, she served as Assistant
Vice President of Enrollment Management at Champlain College. Kristi is an
EASFAA Past President and will begin her term as NASFAA National Chair Elect on
July 1. Throughout her career, Kristi has been an active leader and participant in
professional association activities at the state, regional, and national levels. Kristi
earned her FAAC designation as a Certified Financial Aid Administrator from
NASFAA and earned her bachelor’s degree in business administration/
management and master’s degree in adult education from Elmira College.

Tayler is the Executive Director of Student Financial Services at Mount Holyoke
College where she oversees financial aid, student accounts, and student
employment. She currently is the President of the Eastern Association of Student
Financial Aid Administrators (EASFAA). Tayler earned her Bachelors in
Organizational and Interpersonal Communication from SUNY Brockport and
Masters Degree in Higher Education Administration from the University of
Rochester. She served as a Senior Associate Director at the University of
Rochester and most recently as the Executive Director of Student Financial
Services at Roberts Wesleyan University in Rochester, NY before relocating to
Western Massachusetts two years ago.

Tayler Kreutter, Executive
Director of Student Financial

Services, Mount Holyoke College 

Kristi Jovell, Assistant Vice
President of Student Financial

Services and Enrollment,
Middlebury College

Matt’s financial aid career began at VSAC in 2003 where he worked as a loan
counselor and financial aid advisor. In 2007, Matt moved to the University of
Vermont where he worked for seven years as both a financial aid counselor and
Assistant Director for Compliance. From 2014 through 2019 Matt worked in the
Student Financial Services office at Saint Michael’s College as Associate Director and
Director.  Matt returned to UVM in 2019 where he now serves as Associate Director
of Student Financial Services. Having landed in financial aid through the curious
twists and turns of life, Matt has stayed in the field because he enjoys helping
students and families and because of the great comradery among those who work
in the profession. Matt lives in Saint Albans with his wife and two daughters.

Matthew DeSorgher, 
Sr. Associate Director of

Customer Service, University of
Vermont



VASFAA’s Mission, Membership, &

Medals

The mission of the Vermont Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators is to
promote the professional preparation, effectiveness, recognition, cooperation and
association of our members to facilitate education, communication and cooperation
among educational institutions and other organizations concerned with the support
and administration of student financial aid.

Mission

Membership
Membership includes Education Institutions of Post-secondary Education in the State
of Vermont and VSAC and those educational associations, government agencies, and
organizations providing direct service that promote and support administration of
financial aid to post-secondary institutions in Vermont. 

2023 - Martha Hinchman, UVM (Special Recognition); Linda Thatcher, VSAC (Outstanding Volunteer Award)
2022 - Matt DeSorgher, UVM (Outstanding Volunteer Award); Tanya Bradley, NVU (Lifetime Achievement Award); Jeani
Stella-Devani, VTC (Special Recognition)
2021 - Melaney Wald, VSAC (Special Recognition); Chris Barry, VSAC (Outstanding Volunteer Award)
2020 - Ryan Dulude (Special Recognition)
2019 - Donna Stevens, UVM (Outstanding Volunteer Award); Pam Chisholm, CCV (Lifetime Achievement Award)
2018 - Greg Davis, Champlain College (Special Recognition Award); Jill King, UVM (Volunteer of the Year)
2016 - Deborah Lessor, VSAC (Volunteer of the Year)
2015 - Renee Blanchet, UVM (Volunteer of the Year)
2014 - Ryan Gates, VSAC (Volunteer of the Year)
2013 - Don Vickers, VSAC (Lifetime of Achievement)
2012 – Cathy Mullins, Landmark College (Volunteer of the Year)
2011 – Natalie Young, VSAC (Volunteer of the Year); Jason Stuart Walt, VSAC (Special Recognition)
2010 – Kit Ardell, UVM (Volunteer of the Year)
2009 – Marcia Vance, VSAC (Special Recognition, posthumous)
2008 – Yvonne Whitaker, VSAC (Special Recognition); Michael Ireland, SIT (Volunteer of the Year)
2007 – Cathy McCullough, VTC (Person of the Year)
2006 – Dino Koff, VT Law School (Person of the Year)
2005 – Marilyn Cargill, VSAC (Person of the Year)
2004 – David Myette, Champlain College (Person of the Year)
2003 – Yvonne Whitaker, VSAC (Person of the Year)
2002 – Maureen Gardner, VSC, Office of the Chancellor (Person of the Year)
2001 – Ted Franzeim, VSAC (Person of the Year); Pam Chisholm, Trinity College (Person of the Year)
2000 – Ken Moulton, CSC (Person of the Year)

Medals



Please don’t forget to

complete the conference

survey with your valuable

feedback! 

We will e-mail the survey link after

the conference. 

Please Keep an eye out for it



Website Committee: Responsible for the upkeep of the VASFAA

website and monitoring the web email inbox for requests.

Common updates include: yearly committee updates, meeting

minutes, conference and event updates, and job board updates.

This committee also works with the VASFAA website provider

for updates to forms.

Conference Committee: Plans the annual summer conference,

which includes financial aid updates, trainings, and

professional development opportunities. Monitors the

conference email inbox and works closely with the Website

Committee for conference page updates.

Government Relations Committee: Monitors and influences

government financial aid activities; informs and educates our

membership; and keeps the Vermont delegation aware of issues

affecting our students and campuses.

Membership Engagement Committee: Plans and executes

membership engagement activities, including such things as

training events, professional development activities, and other

activities to keep VASFAA membership engaged, informed, and

connected.

Bylaws Committee: Reviews both the bylaws and Association

activities annually to confirm that the Association is acting

with the bylaws. The committee also recommends changes to

bylaws, as needed.

Join a Committee!



2024 Conference Sponsors

THANK YOU!
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